I HE Y NUH, IUWA

DPTIMISTS



David J.Sevcik 101 Maple Dr., Box 398 Treynor, Iowa 51575

2nd Ed. --40th Issue--June 27,1985--Editor Les Harvey, Box P, Treynor, 1a. 51575--lowa District

CLUB MEETING: Saturday, June 29, 1985--at SHORT LINE CAFE--7:00 a.m. for breakfast. Meet at 7:30 a.m. In the Game Room. NOTE: Park in back of cafe please.

PROGRAM: Terry Lindsley will discuss the role of the Pottawattamie County Red Cross Disaster Unit with us. He will have the mobile unit with him and we will tour it after Terry talks with us.

NOTE: Board of Director's Meeting also right after regular meeting. BOARD MEMBERS PLEASE SCHEDULE THIS ONE. We need to make some decisions for remainder of the year.

FUTURE MEETINGS: July 6--Elmer Hessel on The Treynor American Legion Program.

REVIEW OF SATURDAY NIGHT ANNIVERSARY PARTY, June 22. The events leading up to this very successful event and the events of the evening were too numerous to mention in detail. Those of you who were present are glad you were and if you had to miss this event, it is to be immented. It was definitely your loss!

----Walt Glade and Committee: Jim Clausen & William Burris have reason to be pleased with the event. (To all members and spouses who helped in any way, Walt says THANKS!)

----Also, a sincere expression of grattitude to the ladies of the St. Paul's Lutheran Church for being such grand hostesses. The food would have pleased a gournet and the efficiency of the service was outstanding!!

----The entertainment, under direction of Jim Carmicheal was truly entertaining. The mood or theme moved from the ridiculous but clever to the serious and superb. The program was designed especially for us and it WAS APPRECIATED & ENJOYED!!

FOR BETTER OR FOR WORSE, our Club has a new character to live with!! Scandalous is probably the best word for the "carrying-on" of our Sergeant-at-Arms Howard.

--As President Gene said, "He should be fined for impersonating a human being, in addition to BLUE VELVET!!"---Anyhow, Howard had the crowd in hilarious convulsions for about 20 minutes. (All of the crowd, that is, except his many victims!!)-----Howard, in spite of invendos to the contrary, be assured most of us know you are A-OK. Please understand that if we are shy in your close presence, it is only because of our Saturday night conditioning!----Enough of that! Except for one suggestion that Howard should take his act "on-the-road!"---Way down the road!

QUICK NOTE TO BRYCE: Please leave the chicken at home when you come to the Saturday meeting. (Or tone it down a little!!)

GUEST MASTER OF CEREMONIES, Jim McPartland and wife Karen graced the head table and moved the meeting along efficiently with "just right" amounts and quality of humor & serious moments. Jim's congenial manner and excellent communications talent made him perfect for this part. (Good choice Walt)

- TO SPOUSES PRESENT: It has been too long since we met together. (Charter Banquet) Your presence made up a perfect evening for the Optimist Members. Thanks for coming! —Thanks for your patience with each of us during the past months as we "walked this new Club through its infancy stage!
- PRESIDENT GENE reminded us that so far in this "extended year" our club has carried out 30 projects for various purposes, persons, organizations. He said we have had wide community involvement and have been accepted by the community as a "viable social and civic club." CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL OF US!!
- PRESIDENT-TO-BE in October: Tom Ryan promised a continuation of the excellent record in the coming year. He introduced the new officers and Board of Directors.
- PERFECT ATTENDANCE: A 5 Year Pin was awarded to Tom Ryan. I-Year Pins were awarded to Chuck Branham, William Burris, Jim Clausen, Walter Glade, Ken Graham, Gene Grell, Les Harvey, Fritz Holst, Howard Knox, Rich Morton, Dave Sevcik, Steve Stover, Edwin Underwood, Dennis White. kEEP UP THE GOOD WORK GUYS!
- WHO IS THE SGT.-at-Arms Now?--After the ceremony between Howard & Keith this question seems appropriate. If you want to know the answer, come to the June 29 th meeting.
- DONATIONS OF "PIES" FOR THE CONCESSION STAND AT THE JULY 13 HORSESHOW WELCOME! Millie Harvey, one of the coordinators for the Concession Stand announced that we hope you will donate two (or even one) pie for this event. If you cannot bring it to the Horse Show at Carson, leave it or them at the Zion Church, using the west door. Leave these by 3 p.m. please. They will be picked up. Put your name on them please.
- THANKS TO THE 12 GUESTS FROM THE C.B. OPTIMIST CLUB!! You made our party for us! Peg & Ken Hummel, Cindy & Jeff Hutcheson, Kathy & Ted Baker, Charlotte & Ken Maschmeier, Dorothy & John West, and Jim & Karen McPartland.
- THE SUNDAY PANCAKE FEED for Mark Green was a success!! More details on that next week!

TREYNOR COMMUNITY OPTIMISTS: FRIENDS OF YOUTH